
THE SCHOOL NURSE BULLETIN 
July 2020 

 

THE SCHOOL NURSE BULLETIN 
JULY 2020  

Dr. Stephanie Knutson, RN 

School Health Administration 

Education Consultant for School Nursing and School Health Education 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CSDE, CT Chapter of the American Academy of Pediatrics, and CT Association of School 

Based Health Centers Highlight Critical Link Between In-Person School and Children’s 

Well-Being and Access to Health Care 

July 21, 2020 
 

(Hartford) – The Connecticut State Department of Education (CSDE), the Connecticut Chapter of the American Academy 

of Pediatrics (CT-AAP), and the Connecticut Association of School Based Health Centers, Inc. (CASBHC) promoted the 

importance of getting children back into medical care as part of preparing students for school this fall.  Planning for a full 

return to school will allow families and children to get caught up on critically needed immunizations, health checks and   

wellness care. 

 

“The pandemic shut down Connecticut’s primary care infrastructure, and many children fell behind on well visits and      

immunizations,” said Dr. Robert Dudley, president of the CT-AAP. “Practices are re-opening and we encourage families to 

reach out early to their primary care providers to get children up-to-date on critically needed vaccinations, health      

screenings, and wellness checks. We hope that children will be able to participate in in-person educational activities this fall, 

and getting up to date with immunizations and well child checks will put them in the best position to do that.”   

 
 

“Connecticut’s school based health centers will continue to a be strong collaborative safety-net health care provider within 

their individual school districts, collaborating with school nursing, social work, guidance staff and teachers to provide critical 

services including school required vaccines, school physicals, behavioral health counseling, and flu vaccines, so that students 

will be able to start the new school year on time and have the support they need to be physically and emotionally healthy 

and ready to learn,” said Melanie Bonjour, president of the CASBHC. 

 

The CSDE, CT-AAP, and CASBHC also emphasized the role that school nurses and school-based health centers (SBHC) 

will play in helping families, children, and adolescents catch up. Many students and their families rely on SBHCs to meet their 

needs for a full range of age-appropriate preventative and acute care services to improve the physical, social, emotional, and 

behavioral health of children. The services delivered through SBHCs and school nurses, including dental, vision, and mental/

behavioral, are often-times the only health care a student may receive during the year particularly in under-resourced urban 

and rural communities. When health care is accessed in schools, students spend more time in the classroom and parents do 

not have to take time off of work to bring their children to an off-site medical provider. With an emphasis on prevention, 

early intervention and risk reduction, nurses and SBHCs’ staff also promote health education and identify and support a 

wide range of social, emotional and mental health needs of students and staff. This will be especially important as students 

may be struggling with anxiety or distress resulting from the impact of the pandemic. 

 

In addition to disparities in areas such as access to technology and connectivity that have been exacerbated by COVID-19, 

the state Department of Public Health (DPH) reported a sharp drop in orders for vaccines during the pandemic leading to a 

decrease in Connecticut’s child immunization levels for vaccine-preventable diseases. This parallels a drop in immunization 

rates across New England as primary care practices limited in person visits.  

 

The full is CSDE News Letter is located on the CSDE webpage at https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Press-Room/Press-

Releases/2020/CT-Chapter-of-the-American-Academy-of-Pediatrics-and-CT-Association-of-School-Based-Health-Centers  
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The Connecticut State Department of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualif ied persons. The Connecticut State Department of Education does not discriminate in any 

employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, religious creed, sex, age, national origin, ancestry, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, disability 

(including, but not limited to, intellectual disability, past or present history of mental disorder, physical disability or learning disability), genetic information, or any other basis prohibited by Connecticut state and/or federal 

nondiscrimination laws. The Connecticut State Department of Education does not unlawfully discriminate in employment and licensing against qualified persons with a prior criminal conviction. Inquiries regarding the 

Connecticut State Department of Education’s nondiscrimination policies should be directed to: Levy Gillespie, Equal Employment Opportunity Director/Americans with Disabilities Act Coordinator, Connecticut State 

Department of Education, 450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 607, Hartford, CT 06103, 860-807-2071, Levy.Gillespie@ct.gov.  
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Phone:  860-807-2108 

E-mail:  stephanie.knutson@ct.gov 

Asthma and Allergy Resources: COVID-19 
 

 COVID-19 Guidelines for Schools and the Impact on Kids With Food Allergies and Asthma 

 Asthma and Allergy Foundation of America 

 Managing Asthma at School During the COVID-19 Pandemic 

 

How Can You Tell the Difference Between: 
Asthma, COVID-19 (New Coronavirus), the Flu, a Cold or Seasonal Allergies? 

 

There are some symptoms that are similar between these respiratory illnesses. The chart below is from the AAFA and it       

provides information about symptoms of asthma, allergies or a respiratory illness like COVID-19, the flu or a cold. If you have 

a fever and a cough, call your doctor right away. If you have seasonal allergies, there are things you can do to treat at home. 

 

Important Note: Information is still changing!! The AAFA will update this chart as new evidence becomes available, so visit 

their website at https://www.aafa.org/covid-19-new-coronavirus.aspx  
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